MINUTES

Public Safety Commission Meeting

May 13, 2020

10AM

Attendees: Greg Bunch, Brian Kern, Chuck Garasic, Rich Sullivan, Steve Smith

Call Meeting to Order

Brian Kern called the meeting to order at 10:00 am. It was noted that a quorum was present.

Public Comment: None

Minutes of the October 23, 2019 meeting were previously published and approved.

Agenda for the meeting was approved. MSA (motion made, seconded and approved)

Presentation: Sgt Brandon Jones presented a proposal to replace the current Glock 40 guage semi automatic handguns carried by our police officers with Glock 9 mm semi automatic handguns. Total cost for 7 new hand guns after trade in of current pistols is \$1636. A motion was made conditional on getting competitive quotes for this purchase. MSA

Old Business

- I. Police Accreditation expected July 2020.
- II. The new Chevy Tahoe Patrol car is scheduled for delivery next week.
- III. The Ford Hybrid has been delayed due to Ford's factory shutdown.

New Business

- I. Greg Bunch was nominated to be Chairman of the Public Safety Commission. Steve Smith was nominated to be Secretary. Both motions were seconded and by a role call vote both were unanimously elected. (MSA)
- II. Terms of office were established for each current member of the safety commission as follows: Steve Smith 2021 (1 year), Chuck Garasic 2022 (2 years) Greg Bunch and Brian Kern 2023 (3 years). Rich Sullivan, trustee also serves as a member.
- III. Police Chief Todd Taylor reviewed several items regarding Covid 19 issues and the Process to interview and hire an additional officer.
- IV. Fire Chief Mike Davidson reviewed several items regarding Fire Department activity.

Rich Sullivan made a motion commending both the Fire Chief and Police chief during the challenging Covid 19 pandemic. (MSA)

There being no further business, a motion was made and carried to adjourn at 10:50 am.

Respectfully submitted, Steve Smith, Secretary